
 

From the Principal 
Hi everyone, a warm welcome to the Week 5 newsletter. Can you believe weôre 
already at the halfway point of Term 1 ï crazy!!! 
  
This week, as part of our five year cyclical review process, we have welcomed a 
number of people external to the school to engage with our community. We have 
welcomed óofficial reviewersô Tony McGruther and Boyd Jorgenson from ACER 
(Australian Council of Education Research) and óreviewers-in-trainingô Anne 
McKenny and Peter Stower (BCE Senior Leaders ï Learning and Identity) and 
Helen Sinclair (ex-Stuartholme principal). Over the course of the 3 days, our 
guests have conversed with a large portion of our school community ï the school 
leadership team, teachers, school officers, office staff, students, parents and 
parishioners ï all to get an idea of where we are at as a school community. The 
commendations and recommendations the panel will provide back to us will be 
used immediately as part of our short and long term strategic planning, which is 
all very exciting! My sincere thanks to all in our community who were involved in 
this process over the past 3 days.   
  
Last week, I attended the Year 12 Commitment Mass at Iona College. 
Congratulations to the Year 12 students who were named in leadership positions 
for the 2018 school year. It was wonderful to see a number of St Ollieôs alumni 
present, especially some of the recent familiar faces in Year 5 and 6. We wish Fr 
Michael and the entire Iona community all the best for another wonderful year.  
  
Last week, we also held our first Pastoral Board Meeting for the year. Can I thank 
those parents who indicated an interest in joining the board, it is great to know 
the support we have from our parent community. Can I acknowledge our 2018 
Board members ï Fr Eric Alleume, Glen Hipwood, Mackenzie Schulz, Deb 
Bryant, Rachel Fraser, Owen Luttrell (Chair), Kate Draper, Kate MacArthur, Sally 
Hyde, Cheryl Spethman and Di Penman. After a big few years rewriting all our 
policy documents, the two main areas of focus for this year are continuing to 
develop the school masterplan and develop the next stage of our strategic plan 
(2018-20). The Board meets on the third Thursday of each month.     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yr 3-6 Swimming Carnival 

Friday 2 March 
 

School Sponsored Mass 

Sunday 4 March 
 

Year 5 School Camp 

Wednesday 21 ï Friday 23 

March 
 

P&F School Disco 

Friday 23 March 
 

2018 Term dates 

Term 1: 23 January ï 29 March 

Term 2: 17 April ï 29 June 

Term 3: 16 July ï 21 September 

Term 4: 8 October ï 7 December 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 1 Week 5  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

Term 1 School 

Fees are now due. 

Please pay by 

Monday 26 

February 
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It seems crazy early, but a friendly reminder that our 2019 Prep enrolments are now open. If the last few 
years are anything to go by, places will be filled quickly, so can I recommend enrolments are placed early. I 
remind existing St Ollieôs families that siblings of existing St Ollieôs students need to go through the same 
enrolment process as new families. Please get in touch with our Enrolment Secretary, Lisa Farrugia, if you 
have any questions. Please note 2019 Prep Applications close on Thursday 29th March, with interviews 
occurring in early May.  
  
And finally, in some sad staffing news, our Tuckshop Convenor of the past eight years, Ingrid Englert, will 
hang up the apron at the end of the term. We will acknowledge and farewell Ingrid towards the end of the 
term, but we thank Ingrid for everything she has given to our community. Please note the role of St Ollieôs 
Tuckshop Convenor is now advertised through the Catholic Jobs Online website. Iôm happy to take any 
questions about the role, but we are aiming for a Term 2 start.  
  
And a special mention to Sally Hyde, Melissa White and all of our wonderful Class Coordinators who met on 
Tuesday night to run through the expectations for the year with regards to the role. I thank everyone who 
made it out on a school night (which is never easy!) to meet up ï weôre really excited about the possibilities 
this opportunity presents itself with regards to the continued communication between home and school. 

 
I look forward to welcoming many families to our School Sponsored Mass, to be held Sunday 4th March at 
the 9.30am mass.  
 

 Cheers, Paul  

From the APRE 
 YEAR 6 STUDENT LEADERSHIP RETREAT 

On Monday 12th February our student leaders in Year 6 engaged in a retreat day facilitated by Dave Jorna - 

from óProject Hatchô.  Throughout the day, Dave challenged and inspired students to believe in their own 

potential and ability to be a leader every day.  Students were encouraged to explore how to be a leader 

through service and how to work with other students in a positive, encouraging and enthusiastic manner.  

Through the use of team work, music and discussion throughout the day, students explored the importance 

of being of service and treating others with respect and encouragement.  This day proved a valuable 

experience for our Year 6 leaders this year. 

 
ASH WEDNESDAY 

Last Wednesday 14th February we gathered as a school community to recognise Ash Wednesday in St Oliver 

Plunkett Church at 9.00am.  In this season of Lent, we enter a time of renewal.  Our journey through Lent is 

a time for reflection on how we are living in response to Godôs love.  Fr Eric spoke to the children about how 

Lent is a time that we can focus our attention to Love Everyone Now and Tomorrow.  I would like to take this 

opportunity to thank all the children who had an extra special role in this liturgy.  Thank you also to Marianna 

Moes for leading the children in singing so beautifully throughout this liturgy.  It was wonderful to see so many 

families join with us as we marked the beginning of our Lenten journey. 
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Love Everyone Now and Tomorrow 

The children in Year 1C were inspired by Fr Ericôs words at the Ash Wednesday Liturgy.  They have created 

their very own Lenten Promise tree. 

 

 
 

CARITAS AUSTRALIA PROJECT COMPASSION APPEAL 

This season of Lent began with Ash Wednesday, which also marks the beginning of the annual Caritas 

Australia Project Compassion appeal.  
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Each year Caritas Australiaôs Project Compassion, which runs through the six weeks of Lent, brings together 

communities across Australia, in solidarity with the worldôs poor, to help end poverty, promote justice and 

uphold dignity.  

 

The theme for Project Compassion 2018 is ñA Just Futureò. 

 

This year the focus is on youth and their communities globally and providing them with a Just Future. 

According to the UN, some 250 million children worldwide, live in conflict zones.  Caritas Australia, through 

its work, believes that young peopleôs contribution is integral to building sustainable peace. 

Throughout Project Compassion 2018, inspiring stories from Nepal, Cambodia, Jordan, Australia, 

Mozambique and the Philippines will be shared, highlighting the importance of working hand in hand with 

communities around the world. 

 

Donations to Project Compassion allow Caritas Australia, the Catholic Agency for International Aid and 

Development, to work towards this creation of a more just and fair world for whole communities. 

 

Our student leaders in Year 6 have been exploring ways that we can raise awareness and support Project 

Compassion this year at Ollieôs.  This week at the whole school assembly the students in Year 6A launched 

Project Compassion.  At assembly the children were introduced to our Project Compassion wall (on the brick 

wall leading up the ramp from the school quadrangle) which features an outline of a large book.  The Year 

6 students agreed that to promote a ójust futureô there needs to be education.   Caritas Australia works with 

all people to enable them to learn more about poverty, with the aim of inspiring people to "be more" and 

serve the poorest in our world.  Below are some examples of how donations can support people in countries 

around the world through education. 

 

 
 

Each class has received a large Project Compassion box for donations.  Every week for the next six weeks 

the children in Year 6A will go around to classrooms to collect money raised.  For every $5 raised, the children 

will receive a smaller cut out shape representing a book which they can add to the larger book on the brick 

wall.     

 

The aim is for children to see how ócollectivelyô as a school community we can work together to raise money 

and make a difference for those less fortunate then ourselves. 

 

Each family will also receive a Project Compassion box for your donations.  

 

THIS WEEK WE MEET JANAKI 

Janaki is a young entrepreneur from Nepal, who has turned her life around.  Growing up in a world of poverty 

and disadvantage, coupled with a forced marriage at the age of twelve, she was in a very vulnerable position.  

Even more so when her husband died just two years into their marriage.  Sheôs now running her own 

successful sewing business and has become an inspirational community leader. 
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In 2015, Janaki joined a youth club formed by Caritas Australia partners, Caritas 

Nepal and the Ekata Foundation Surkhet, as part of the Children and Youth 

Empowerment Program (CYEP) which provides youth with job skills and income-

generating projects.  She took a loan from the youth club to purchase her first 

sewing machine.  

 

Nine years on, Janaki has eleven sewing machines and is running her own 

business, teaching others and is considered a community role model. 

 

ñMy confidence level has raised,ò Janaki says. ñI appreciate all those respected 

peoples of Australia who are supporting this wise cause.  Through their help, 

women who experience domestic violence and who are financially vulnerable are 

getting new hope in their life.  I thank them from bottom of my heart.ò 

 

Please put your compassion into action this Lent by supporting the Project Compassion 2018 appeal. 

We thank you in advance for your support for this extraordinary, ongoing demonstration of faith, love and 

generosity. 

 

Whole School Assemblies 

Every Wednesday afternoon we look forward to gathering together for prayer.  At these assemblies we also 

look forward to celebrating the achievements of children across all year levels and acknowledging the special 

birthdays for each week.  Parents/Carers, grandparents and friends are always very welcome at our 

assemblies.  Please see the below timetable of classes leading prayer at assembly this term.  Please also 

be aware that some assembly start times are 2.00pm.   

 

WEEK DATE TIME CLASS 

5 Wednesday 21st 

February 

2.10pm 6A 

(Project Compassion) 

6 Wednesday 28th 

February 

2.10pm Admin Assembly 

7 Wednesday 7th March 2.10pm 6B 

8 Wednesday 14th March 2.10pm Admin Assembly 

9 Wednesday 21st March 2.00pm Skills and Talents 

10 Wednesday 28th March 2.10pm Holy Week Reflection 

 

Whole School Masses / Liturgies 

Throughout the school year there will be many opportunities where we will gather together as a whole school 

community to celebrate special religious occasions.  Please see the below timetable outlining Liturgies / 

Masses this term.  We would love you to join with our children and the wider parish community on these 

occasions.  

WEEK DATE TIME CLASS 

6 Sunday 4th March  9.30am School Sponsored 
Mass 

(Church) 

 

Class / Parish Mass every Friday 

Every Friday we look forward to classes joining with the Parish for Mass in St Oliver Plunkett Church at 9am.  

Please see below the dates that classes will be joining with the Parish for Mass this term.   

We would love you to join with our children and the wider parish community on these occasions.  
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WEEK 
 

DATE CLASSES 

5 Friday 23rd February 4A / 3B 

6 Friday 2nd March NO CLASS MASS 

7 Friday 9th March 5A / 4C 

8 Friday 16th March 6A / 4B 

9 Friday 23rd March 6B / 4A 

10 Friday 30th March NO CLASS MASS 
(Good Friday) 

 

SCHOOL SPONSORED PARISH MASS 

At 9.30am on Sunday 4th March we look forward to celebrating our first School Sponsored Parish Mass for 

this year!  The school sponsored masses in previous years have proved a huge success with many St Ollieôs 

students attending and being involved in these masses!  It would be wonderful to have as many of our children 

and their families join with us on Sunday 4th March!   

Every blessing for the week ahead. 

 

Sally Hyde  

From the PLL 
Dear families, 

Earlier this term, our wonderful teaching staff had the opportunity to engage in a 

valuable professional development with Angela Ehmer from Literacy Solutions. Angela is an experienced 

literacy consultant, who ñis well known for linking current theory to classroom practice and providing practical 

strategies that are easily transferrable to the classroom setting.ò (www.literacysolutions.com.au) During the 

two days, Angela visited classes from Year 1 to Year 5, modelling highly effective teaching practices in the 

teaching of reading and writing. The teachers from within each year level observed her in action (an extremely 

rare opportunity!) and were then fortunate to debrief afterwards. This debrief allowed for rich professional 

conversations and a time for Angela to answer any questions that our staff presented.  Some teachers from 

St Peterôs and St Paulôs also joined us for part of the professional development and were extremely grateful 

for the opportunity.  

 

 

 

 

There is significant research from world renowned Educational Theorist, Michael Fullan, that supports the 

theory of ñgoing outside to get better inside.ò In response to this, the Primary Learning Leaders (PLLs) from 

St Peterôs and St Paulôs, Bulimba, St Martinôs, Carina and, of course, myself from St Ollieôs, decided to 

establish a collaborative cluster between our three schools. Last Wednesday, Valentineôs Day, the staff from 

Bulimba hosted our first collaborative meeting. Teachers worked in year level/speciality groups and discussed 

amongst themselves their hopes and goals for the collaborative cluster this year. After the discussions were 

finished, we celebrated the beginning of what could be powerful relationships and shared some delicious 

afternoon tea together, overlooking Brisbane City. The staff, across each of the three schools, were positive, 

excited and are looking forward to the next collaborative meeting already. The possibilities are endless!  

 

ñThe most valuable resource that all teachers have is each other. Without collaboration, our growth is 

limited to our own perspectives.ò  

- Robert John Meehan - 

 

Which book will you read tonight? 

 

Angie  

http://www.literacysolutions.com.au/
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OWL Awards 
Congratulations to the following children who have received an OWL 

award at assembly this fortnight.  This award is presented to the most 

deserving student across each year level who has demonstrated 

óOutstanding Ways of Livingô based on our School Expectations: óBe 

Respectful, Be Responsible, Be Safeô.  This fortnight we have been 

focusing on the School Expectation 'BE RESPECTFUL'.  As part of this 

special award the following children were presented with a gold badge.   

 

Congratulations Ivy, Mahli, Zane, Will, Owen, Noah and Lilly! 

 

On behalf of the whole school community we congratulate your child on 

this wonderful achievement! 

P & F News 
WELCOME BBQ: Thanks to those who came along to our Welcome BBQ on Sunday Feb 11. It was another 
hot day for our first get-together of the year, so hats off to all. Special thanks to those volunteers who assisted 
on the day.  
 
School business directory launching soon - If you own/manage/work in a local business and would like 
to be part of a St Ollie's Business Directory, we'd love to hear from you!  If you would like to participate contact 
Melanie Clout (melanie_clout@travel-associates.com.au). Launching soon! 
 
SAVE THE DATE 
Friday 23 March - School disco 
Saturday 12 May - Mother's Day Fashion Parade  
Friday 15 June - School disco 
# The date for the P&F Gala Dinner will be decided and advertised in coming weeks 
 
The next Ordinary meeting of the P&F is Tuesday 6 March at 7pm in the staff room. All welcome. 
 
WE'RE ON FACEBOOK:  "Like" us and stay in touch with our news and upcoming events 
- https://www.facebook.com/StOlliesPandF/  
 
The P&F can be contacted at stolliespandf@gmail.com for any enquiries during the school year. 

Sports News 
The Year 3 ï 6 Interhouse Swimming Carnival will be held next Friday 2 March. A program of events is 

included at the end of this newsletter. Swimmers competing in the Individual Medley will need to be at the 

pool at 8.00am. All other students will need to go to their class at normal school time before moving to the 

pool. 

 

Ladies please note no heels are allowed in the pool area.  

 

Basketball Training 

Unfortunately there will be no basketball training this Friday 23 February. Basketball training will resume on 

Friday 2 March.  

 

Water polo 

Unfortunately water polo will be postponed until further notice. 

  

mailto:melanie_clout@travel-associates.com.au
https://www.facebook.com/StOlliesPandF/
mailto:stolliespandf@gmail.com
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LEAP News 
St Ollie's Code Club 
What is coding? Coding is what makes it possible for us to create computer software, apps, websites etc. 
Coding, in the simplest of terms, is telling a computer what you want it to do, which involves step-by-step 
commands for the computer to follow. 
 
Our Code Club at St Oliver Primary School is held every Monday, Tuesday & Friday in the library during 2nd 
lunch break. The club caters for students in years 3 to 6, however students at all year levels explore coding 
in the classroom and specialist ICT lessons throughout the year.  
 
The aim of the club is to engage children in Computer Science and allow them to gain a practical 
understanding of basic coding. Students learn to write and sequence instructions using block-based coding 
and Swift Programming language. They create interactive games, stories and animations, and solve fun 
puzzles. 
 
The benefits of learning coding at a young age are enormous and include the development of problem-solving 
skills, computational thinking, persistence, collaboration, and a deeper understanding of a range of 
mathematical concepts and language.  
 
Most importantly children really enjoy it!!! 
 

2018 International Competitions and Assessments (ICAS)  

The University of NSW holds competitions (ICAS) each year in a range of subjects for students in Years 2-

6. It is an independent, skills-based assessment program which recognises and rewards student 

achievement.  

 

Click on the link below if you would like further information on the competitions. 

 
The assessments will be held on the dates below. More information about the testing times will be provided 

closer to the date. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ICAS Testing Date 

Digital Technologies Tuesday, 8 May 2018 (Term 2, Week 4) 

Science Tuesday, 29 May 2018 (Term 2, Week 7) 

Writing  Tuesday, 12 June 2018 (Term 2, Week 9)  

Spelling  Wednesday, 13 June 2018 (Term 2, Week 9) 

English Tuesday, 31 July 2018 (Term 3, Week 3) 

Mathematics Tuesday, 7 August 2018 (Term 3, Week 5) 

https://www.eaa.unsw.edu.au/
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An email from St Oliver Plunkett Parent Paperwork will be sent to all Year 2 to Year 6 families next week. If 

you would like your child to enter any of the ICAS competitions, please follow the link in the email and submit 

the form. Payment will need to be made at the school office by Friday 16 March 2018 to be eligible to 

participate. 

 

Feel free to contact me if you would like further information. 

 

Di Wilson  

School Parking 
Parents please be mindful when using the drop off/pick up zones on Beauvardia and Camellia Streets that 

you are only using these spaces to drop off and collect children. These loading zones are not to be used for 

parking from 7.00 ï 9.00am and 2.00 ï 4.00pm. Thank you for helping keep our students safe.  

Tuckshop 
MUFFIN OF THE WEEK  
Week 5 - Blueberry and white chocolate 
Week 6 ï Gooey caramel 
Week 7 ï Choc chip 

Coles Sports for Schools 
Coles Sports for Schools is back to help Aussie kids stay fit and healthy. When 
you shop at Coles, you'll receive Sports for Schools vouchers that St Ollieôs can 
exchange for sports gear. The more vouchers you collect, the more sports gear 
they'll receive. Start collecting today because the race is on! Please drop your 
vouchers off at the school office.  
 

What do living things need? 
Mmmmm we are investigating this in Year One and to help our understanding, Andrew from ñThe Tomato 

Patch Programò came for a visit. Andrew was very funny as he told us a story to begin with. After this he 

helped us to see what plants need to grow. Some children helped him out and we learnt that plants need 

water, sunshine and warmth, and nutrients to grow.  

 

THEN we got to plant our very own tomato plant!! This was pretty cool because we got to use a trowel to put 

the soil in our pot and then we planted our tomato seedling. While we were waiting, we went on a garden 

scavenger hunt! This was a lot of fun, despite the fact that it was really, really hot! The really elusive items 

were the Lady bugs and the feathers! We found the herbs easily by following our nose! So faré.our plants 

are all still alive so stay tuned to see how good we are at keeping things alive! 

 


